Parish Newsletter





Jubilee Dance at the Village Hall

The Village Hall laid on two events for the Queens Platinum Jubilee, Saturday Night's event was a great success, everyone enjoyed a wonderful evening with lovely singer Miss Carina Pearson, on the "decks" was our villages own Phil Hargreaves, the Jubilee quiz was compiled by Jane Gray and also a raffle including prizes donated by Fern Lea Nursery, The Louth Hotel and Jamie Edmond Jet Washing & Window Cleaning, plus many other prizes kindly donated by friends of the Village Hall. Sunday, unfortunately had to be relocated to the Village Hall due to the awful weather, many thanks to the brave souls who came along in the rain and showed their support and ensured that we didn't end up with a financial loss on the day, thank you to all the villagers and to Martin from 40 Winks in Mablethorpe for tombola donations.



The winner of the guess The Number of Jelly Beans was Gary Sweet, a total 1391 Jelly Beans were in the jar. The winner of Guess the Weight of the iced fruit cake, made and donated by Ruth Page, was a new Maltby le Marsh resident, Irene O'Neil who has donated the cake to a Care home to be enjoyed by all the residents, the weight of the cake was 4lb 4.5 oz.

All in all, the weekend's events raised £279.97. Many thanks to all the volunteers who helped to make this weekend a success.

Angle Emmerson

Bunting Frontage Display



Gerardos gave a big thank to all the villagers who put up Bunting for the Platinum Jubilee frontage displays! Looked excellent as you drove through Maltby! A special thank you to the 15 or so household's who displayed more than bunting or flags on their frontage, a great royal turnout!! Gerardos were really proud to announce the winners of the trophy.... Nina & Paul Grimshaw from The Stables and Aileen Penswick who helped establish the Queens tea party.

Julie Pickford

100 Club Winners

committee at MalthingA

No. 36 Bernie Emmerson £39 No. 14 Malcolm Johnson £20 Village Hall £20 Total £79

May

No. 82 John Alldridge £39 No. 66 Joanne White £20 Village Hall £20 Total £20

all a pleasurable summer a<u>and</u>

No. 3 Susan Proctor £20
Village Hall £20 Total £79

Tea Party at Dovecote Leys

The weather was kind to let the Jubilee Tea Party be a great



success, Jam, Spam, or Egg sandwiches were on the menu and of course the traditional Victoria Sponge. Linda and John pulled out all the stops to make the afternoon a well remembered event. Tea, Coffee or a special cocktail

called "St Clements Fizz" created by Wendy Hill-Andrews were all available to celebrate the Jubilee.

Jubilee Banner for the Village Hall

Earlier this year, as a group, More Than a Yarn decided it would be a fitting tribute to Her Majesty to create a piece of work to help commemorate the Platinum Jubilee. Each member who wished to

take part took a piece of plain fabric and was asked to embellish it in any way that they wished that would show in some way recognition of the 70 years rule by our Monarch. Old and young alike can only remember Queen Elizabeth the 2nd as our queen. This would be a once in a lifetime celebration and all of us who contributed to this wonderful banner did so with enthusiasm. Many hours of work went into creating this piece. Wendy & Julie would like to thank our wonderful group for their continuing support. Julie Jenkins



Some of the ladies who created the Jubilee Banner

WI News

Thank you to everyone who baked and donated an array of lovely cakes for our Jubilee cake stall, which was held in the village hall. It was a great success despite the awful weather. The committee have been busy planning events and speakers for the coming months, also some trips out are being arranged to places such as The Chocolate Box, Gunby Hall and Lady B's to name just a few. Please feel free to come and visit one of our meetings which are held on the 3rd Monday of the month at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New members bring new ideas, talents and experiences, which is key to the future of our WI, Wendy Hill-Andrews